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    Mosier City Council Meeting
 October 22nd, 2014

Public Hearing (Continuation)

Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Andrea Rogers; Councilors Mary Lou Perry, Peny Wallace, Arlene Burns, Emily Reed
Staff: City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, 
Excused:  Councilors Garth Kightlinger
Audience: Mosier Bluffs Applicant Mike Rockwell
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:09 p.m. 
Mayor Rogers then immediately opened the continuation of the Public Hearing.  She said that this is a quasi-judicial land use hearing, and the procedures we follow are provided by State law and the City’s Zoning Ordinance.  We will accept testimony from everyone who wishes to comment on this matter, and this will be the order of presentation tonight:
1.
Staff report – staff will present a description of the proposal, the applicable approval criteria and a summary of the decision

2.
The applicant

3.
Anyone else in favor of the application

4.
Anyone neutral or with general questions

5.
Anyone opposed to the application

6.
If there is opponent testimony, the applicant is entitled to rebuttal

7.
Final comments by staff

8.
After that the public input portion of the record will close, and the City Council will deliberate.

Roll Call
Before beginning the hearing, the Mayor called for any ex parte contacts, biases or conflicts of interest among the City Council members.  Councilors Burns, Wallace, Reed, Perry, and Mayor Rogers each said that they had not had any ex parte contacts.
Staff Report

Council had a full staff report in their packets.  Any councilors with questions had spoken to Dotty DeVaney, City Planner, who had also reviewed the staff report at a previous meeting.  City Manager Fitzpatrick was present for any further questions.
The Applicant

The applicant, Mike Rockwell of 112 Riverview Dr. in Lyle, WA then spoke and addressed the issues brought up at the last hearing regarding the private driveway and the configuration of the utility hookups.  The lots that require a private driveway were to be moved to Phase 4 and the City Engineer had walked the building sites with the applicant’s engineer and approved the utility hookup configurations.   
There was no one present to give testimony against the application.
Mayor Rogers then closed the public hearing and opened the regular City Council meeting.  She then called for Council deliberation and discussion about the application.

Councilor Perry expressed that she had concerns about the application.  She said that the Conditions of Approval bent too far—that too many concessions had been made and that she was concerned about the completion of the punchlist.  City Manager Fitzpatrick responded that the punchlist was almost complete and that the major tasks on the list had just been successfully finished.  Councilor Burns said that the application had been modified to address the issues that staff had outlined and now successfully met City standards.
Mayor Rogers asked if there were any other comments and then called for a vote.  

Councilor Burns made a motion to approve Phase III and Phase IV of the Mosier Bluffs subdivision subject to all conditions of approval recommended by staff and supported by the findings of fact prepared by staff. Councilor Wallace seconded. 

Ayes:  4

Nayes:  1

Abstain:  0

The motion passed.

Mayor Rogers adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.
Approved this 5th day of November, 2014:
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Andrea Rogers, Mayor                                          Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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